

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

December 15, 2015

Chairman Donovan Anderson Alcoholic Beverage Control Board Reeves Center 2000 14th Street NW Washington, DC 20009

RE: 1785 Florida Avenue NW – "El Tamarindo, Inc." – ABRA 071179 – Request for approval of extended late night hours on New Year's Eve

Dear Chairman Anderson,

At its regular meeting on December 9, 2015, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 7 of 9 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (7-0-0):

ANC 2B supports permanently extending late night hours on New Year's Eve only for El Tamarindo at 1785 Florida Ave NW.

Due to his position on the ABC Board, Commissioner Silverstein did not participate in this discussion.

Commissioners Nicole Mann (<u>nicole.mann@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) and Noah Smith (<u>noah.smith@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Noah Smith Chairman

cc:

martha.jenkins@dc.gov sarah.fashbaugh@dc.gov fred.moosally@dc.gov

Nowfirth